
2025 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

 
January meeting minutes 

 
The monthly general membership meeting of the Electric Boat Athletic Club was held on Thursday January 5, 2025 by 
conference call and in person at the Waterford VFW. 
Those unable to attend in person were invited to our ZoomGov meeting. 
 
Jon Carr called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM 
 
Moment of silence for all deceased EBAC members. 
 
 Secretary’s Reports – December’s report was distributed and printed copy available with edits discussed 

 Accept reported motion by Greg King; Seconded by:  Taylor Allen 
 No questions or corrections 
 All in favor / opposed?  So carried. (gavel bangs) 
 

 Financial Secretary’s Report – Pam Gonski read the Financial Secretaries Report for the month of December.  it is 
noted that there were no deposits for the month of November and therefor there was no report to report at the 
December meeting. 
 Accept reported motion by Taylor Allen; Seconded by:  Greg King 
 No questions or corrections 
 All in favor / opposed?  So carried. (gavel bangs) 
 

 Treasurer’s Report – Feb-Dec 2024 not quite ready 
  

 Communications 
None noted 
 

 Committee Reports 
EBAC Ski and Snowboard Club Report by Bryce Knight 
EBAC Ski and Snowboard Club Report for EBAC General Membership Meeting 1/9/2025 
The ski and snowboard club have planned the following trips for this season: 
• Jay Peak VT, Jan 17-20.  This trip is closed for sign-up; we have 128 people going. 
• Bolton Valley VT, Feb 7-9.  This is a new destination for the club.  We currently have no one signed up for this 

trip and will likely have to cancel. 
• Neiseko Japan, Feb 7-18.  This trip is closed for sign-up; we have 57 people going. 
• Smuggler’s Notch VT, Feb 28-Mar 2.  This has traditionally been our most popular trip.  Sign up early to ensure 

that you do not miss out. 
• Burke VT, Mar 14-16 
• Lake Placid NY, Mar 28-30 
Club meetings are the third Thursday of each month, running September through February, and are at Outer Light 
Brewery in Groton CT.  Stop by to meet the club, get information about activities and for a chance to win a door 
prize.  Our next club meeting will be on Thursday January 16.   
EBAC Ski and Snowboard Club members and their immediate family members are also included as members of the 
Connecticut Ski Council (CSC).  The council provides discounted lift tickets to various New England resorts.  See 
the CSC website (skiclub.com) for details. 
Information about all of the club activities are posted to the Ski and Snowboard Club website.  This includes detailed 
information about all of the trips.  The website also allows for EBAC members to sign up for trips and club 
membership. 
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EBAC Varsity Ski and Snowboard Racing Update 1/9/2025 by Matt Aven 
First race held on 1/7 where we tied for 2nd place out of 8 teams. We beat Sikorsky (SK) and both Pratt & Whitney 
teams! 

 1st SS1 = 300 pts (20 racers) 
 2nd EB1 (12 racers), MH1 (15 racers), OR1 (18 racers) = 297 pts 
 5th NE1 (11 racers) = 295 pts 
 6th SK1 (14 racers) = 293 pts. 
 7th PW1 (14 racers), PW2 (13 racers) = 290 pts 

NOTE: SS is Suburban Sports which is a ski shop and like Mountain High (MH), OR&L Construction/Real estate 
(OR), and even Northeast Electronics (NE) do not have limitations of only employees racing.  
 
EBAC Tabletop Gaming Club Report by Rachel Saliga 
Last month the EBAC TGC rode the train to PAX Unplugged, a Tabletop Gaming Convention in Philadelphia! This 
four day long convention was filled with a lot of outings, role-play, mega games, magic, tournaments and puzzles. 
It was a great trip and we look forward to the next one in late November. 
We have nine events scheduled this month. This includes a learn to play Magic: The Gathering, two W40k meet-
ups, five board game nights, and our usual Role-Play night. Most open/current events can be found in the EBAC 
newsletter while everything can be found in the club’s newsletter. 
Become a member to receive updates and event invites – just email ebac_tgc@gdeb.com! We have a lot planned 
for 2025! 
 
Billiards by Brandon 
The EBAC Billiards League is about halfway through the season and another round of matches will be released to 
take us into March. Some of us have been taking advantage of the 3-hour special offered by the pool hall for $15. 
 

Old Business 
 Pam Gonski will email final vest order to Jon Carr.  Jon will confirm the design with RB Apparel and then 

submit the order. 
 
New Business 

  The 2025 EBAC Fall Challenge on was discussed for Saturday, November 8th.  Jon Carr made motion; Dave 
Goodrich seconded. 

 
Good of the Club  

 EBAC President appoints commissioners and.managers. 
o Webmaster, OG, will update the EBAC contacts with the file provided by Jon Carr.  

 Christine Elliott will follow up with the return of EBAC Monthly Newsletter. 
 Please start thinking about upcoming athlete of the year nominations coming up in February, 2025 
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Roll Call Regular monthly meeting - A quorum shall consist of at least five members of the Board of Directors, of 
which at least two must be officer. A quorum was reached 

Present:  
OFFICERS: 
Carr, Jon    present 
Elliott, Christine present 
Kaiser, Anita present 
McCool, Brandon present 
Gonski, Pamela present 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Aven, Matthew present 
Casey, Matthew present 
Crouch, Andrew absent 
Goodrich, David present 
Green, Chris present 
Karavolis, Steven absent 
Knight, Bryce present 
King, Gregory   present 
Mikelonis, Anthony present 
Smith, Brentt present 
Allen, Taylor present 
Whitford, Miles present 
Martinez, Harry absent 
Page, Judi absent 

 
 Motion to adjourn @ 7:42 PM:     

There was a motion to adjourn by Matt Casey, seconded by Matt Aven 
So carried. (gavel bangs) 

 
 Minutes submitted by Anita Kaiser 

 


